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STAFF’S FIRST REPORT ON ITS INVESTIGATION OF MID-MISSOURI’S COMPLAINT AGAINST SOUTHWESTERN BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and, for its First Report on its Investigation of Mid-Missouri’s Complaint against Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, states to the Missouri Public Service Commission as follows:

1.  On March 28, 2002, the Commission issued its Order Suspending Procedural Schedule, Directing Staff Investigation and Setting Prehearing Conference, in which it ordered the Staff to investigate Mid-Missouri’s complaint and to determine whether Southwestern Bell has complied with the Commission’s Order of July 18, 2000.  The Commission also ordered the Staff to file status reports at monthly intervals from the date of the issuance of that Order.  The first such report was due April 29, 2002.

2.  On April 29, 2002, the Staff filed a motion, in which it requested that the deadline for filing the Staff’s first status report be extended by one week, to May 6, 2002.  The Commission has not yet ruled on the Staff’s Motion for Extension.

3.  Attached hereto and marked as Appendix A is Staff’s First Report on the Investigation of Complaint.

4.  The Staff further states that it believes it will not be able to make significant progress in its investigation of the complaint in this case until the present impasse over the classification of the data concerning the disputed traffic is resolved.  If the Commission determines that the data is not Highly Confidential, as Southwestern Bell claims, the Staff will then be able to discuss the data openly with both Mid-Missouri and Southwestern Bell employees, and the investigation can move forward.  If the Commission determines that the data is Highly Confidential, as Mid-Missouri claims, then Southwestern Bell will have to hire consultants, and the Staff will then be able to discuss the matter openly with Mid-Missouri and with Southwestern Bell’s consultants, and the investigation can likewise move forward.  However, until there is a determination on this issue, it will be difficult for the Staff to conduct its investigation.

WHEREFORE, the Staff submits its First Report on its Investigation of the Complaint of Mid-Missouri Telephone Company against Southwestern Bell Telephone Company. 
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